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Board of Selectmen
Minutes of October 15, 2013
Bourne Community Building

Bourne, MA 02532

TA Guerino

Earl Baldwin, Chairman
Linda Zuern, Vice-Chairman
Peter Meier, Clerk

Don Pickard

Don Ellis

Documents
e None

Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or
videotaping, they need to acknowledge such at this time

Call to order
Chm. Baldwin at 7:00 pm.

Moment of Silence for our Troops /Salute the Flag
Public Comment — Non-Agenda Items

Minutes: 10/1/13
Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to approve Minutes of 10/1/13 as amended.
VOTE 5-0.

Correspondence
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s
office upon request.

Iltem G — TA Guerino said this is under the purview of any town and that there are specific
provisions in the IMA between the four towns. The town has been cognizant that if something
should happen, the town would want discussion for future activities. Zuern said Selectmen
from Mashpee would be interested in using the Transfer Station. TA Guerino said all the
remaining communities will have to meet and discuss specifically and that Bourne would have
to consider Sandwich and Bourne’s interest as Falmouth appears to be fading away.





Mr. Joseph Agrillo commented on two members of the board with regard to the “watchful
eye”. He also commented on the trash behind the hotel after coming off the bridge and the
parking on Elizabeth Avenue.

Joint Meeting with Housing Authority to fill vacancy

Housing Authority members Paula McConnell, Larry Olsen, Al Huff and Frederic Bartholomew
present. Chm. Baldwin called meeting to order. TA Guerino recommends the board to move
forward.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint Ann Geary Roche to the Housing Authority
to fill a vacancy through the Annual Town Meeting. Roll call: Pickard —yes; Zuern — yes; Ellis —
yes; Meier — yes; and Baldwin — yes.

Olsen MOVED and SECONDED by Bartholomew to appoint Ms. Ann Geary Roche to the Housing
Authority to fill a vacancy through the Annual Town Meeting. Roll call: Paula McConnell - yes;
Larry Olsen — yes; Al Huff — yes; and Frederic Bartholomew — yes.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to take Item #12 out of order. Unanimous vote.

Marie Oliva — Scallop Festival Update

Ms. Oliva thanked the town for hosting the Scallop Festival in the past. Unfortunately, the
Directors have approved to move the Scallop Festival out of Bourne and to the Cape Cod
Fairgrounds for next year. This is due to the regulation in the overall cost with regard to the
weather as well as having outgrown the space puts the Chamber on liability.

Meier asked if there would be an increase in cost by changing the venue. Ms. Oliva anticipates
an increase.

Zuern thanked Ms. Oliva for always including the board with regard to the Scallop Festival.

Mr. Christopher Farrell said this was a major event and will be a great loss to Bourne. The other
major event is PanMASS Challenge in which he commented on the board turning down a sign
for PanMASS. He also asked what the name will be if the Festival is moved out of Bourne.

Gately asked what it costs to rent fairgrounds in Falmouth. Ms. Oliva said she is in process of
negotiating the price, but it will be far less than the tent and electricity. The change of venue is
not just about the money. The tent is a public safety issue. The new name will be The Scallop
Festival.

Private Dirt Road/Winter Maintenance — George Sala
There are 91 dirt roads in the Town of Bourne. He is here tonight to discuss 12 roads that are a
major issue.

1. Wallace Point
2. Arlington Drive





Bradford Road — gas lines are still open as of last Friday
Pocasset Road

Pilgrim Road

Naumkeag Avenue

Penobscot Avenue — overhead wires hit recycling trucks
Lantern Lane

. Dollins Road — calls for maintenance all year round

10. Rock Avenue

11. Maple Street

12. Arlene Road

©oOND VAW

There are road where the town would need to get in touch with property owners with regard to
the roads. TA Guerino is recommending Mr. Sala notify homeowners in writing by certified mail
that if they do not get the roads up to speed, the town will not plow them. On the longer term
piece, he would like to recommend he and the Selectmen utilize a senior van for a bus ride to
view the roads where there are concerns for first hand views before the winter weather. TA
Guerino recommends the first week in November (11/4/13, 11/6/13 or 11/8/13). He will get
back to the board on a date.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve TA Guerino’s and Mr. Sala’s request to take
action on behalf of the town with regard to the roads : Wallace Point, Arlington Road, Bradford
Road, Pocasset Road, Pilgrim Road, Naumkeag Avenue, Penobscot Avenue, Lantern Lane,
Dollins Road, Rock Avenue, Maple Street and Arlene Road. VOTE 5-0.

Licenses/Appointments

a. Bourne Human Services Appointment — William Cook-Warren
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint William Cook-Warren to the Bourne Human
Services Committee for a term to expire 6/30/16. VOTE 5-0.

b. One Day Liquor License - MMA @ Beachmoor
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve MMA at the Beachmoor request for One
Day Liquor License on 10/20/13 from 11:30 am —4:00 pm at 11 Buttermilk Way, Buzzards Bay.
VOTE 5-0.

Selectmen’s business

a. Discussion regarding Directed DRI for CCC — 9 Sandwich Road/1 Trowbridge Road
Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to requested “directed” be changed to “discretionary”.
VOTE 5-0.

Ellis requested discretionary request be put on tonight’s agenda in relation to the 8,000 SF
addition at 1 Trowbridge Road and the proposed parking lot on the property at 9 Sandwich
Road. The owner wants to donate the home to a historic group. The developer has not
produced a written, legal document of his promises before moving forward so. He asks the
board’s support to send the proposed plan to the Cape Cod Commission (CCC) for DRI Review.





If it is accepted, the CCC will use their staff to examine the plans for suggestions and send to
our Planning Board. This is an opportunity to get what the town puts into the CCC money wise.

Among reasons for DRI review by CCC are the following (condensed):

1. SAFETY. Dangerous location of this private parking lot servicing a retail/office complex
across a busy state road. Issue of crosswalk - who will install and maintain? No
permission has yet been obtained from the State. The question of liability (state? town?
developer?) for accidents occurring in the crosswalk has not been firmly determined.
There is no permission yet from the town regarding access/egress (easement) through
town property. The plan has been hastily approved without full consideration of all
factors. Too many questions remain for it to proceed without further review by a
professional, impartial entity: the Cape Cod Commission.

2. UNRESTRICTED PUBLIC PARKING SPACES. The developer has not offered in a firm legal
agreement any number of dedicated unrestricted parking spaces for public use. The
plan should not go forward until the developer has formally incorporated the promise
into his plan.

3. TECHNICAL LOCATION OF PARKING SPACES. There is confusion regarding the
measurement points used by the Town Planner in regard to the legality of creating this
off-site parking lot across the street in a residentially zoned area to accommodate his
retail/office establishment located in a business zoned area. The plan should not go
forward until this 350 foot measurement has been accurately confirmed and the points
of reference made clear.

4. HISTORIC CHARACTER. Our Local Comprehensive Plan demands that we consider village
character as we expand business use. This plan as proposed would impose a huge
corporate presence on a tiny village in a conspicuous location that is the former historic
center of town and currently the gateway to the largest part of town. As has been
asked:"Where will it end?"

5. ECONOMIC VIABILTY/HISTORIC CHARACTER. No assurance has been offered by the
developer in the presentation of a long-term lease with Cape Cod Healthcare or the
presence of any representative of that organization that this entity intends to remain
here - with or without the addition requested in the plan. So the public interest in
wanting a medical presence in Bourne at this location has not been established. If this
entity moves its components elsewhere, as it has already done in the case of the walk-in
clinic, this historic part of town could become an area of blight.

6. HISTORIC HOUSE. One of the town's oldest homes, and the most recoverable one, sits
on the site of the proposed parking lot. The developer has given lip service to saving it
but has made no bona fide offer to any historic or preservation group. The plan
accepted by the Planning Board shows the house sectioned off with 7 feet on one side





and 10 feet on the other. As such, it would not be acceptable by anyone wishing to
restore and use it. Adequate space for parking and installation of a septic system should
be assured before such a "gift" is considered a viable offer.
A plan of this magnitude with such a permanent impact in a crucial part of town should not be
rushed through. Too much guesswork is flying around. The plan needs more scrutiny and an
unbiased review by the professional staff at the Cape Cod Commission. This is a plan with
permanent impact and should not be rushed.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier that the Selectmen send to the Cape Cod Commission for
Discretionary DRI Review the plan for the 8,000 SF addition at 1 Trowbridge Road and the
proposed parking lot on the property at 9 Sandwich Road.

Discussion

Pickard said if the board approves to send to the CCC, he feels that it steps over the Town
Planner and the Conservation Commission, sending the wrong message to the town. Mr. Ellis is
not a supporter of the Cape Cod Commission and personally sees this as motivation to delay a
developer by position on this board by Mr. Ellis. If it wasn’t Mr. Michienzi, this discussion would
not happen.

Ellis said his concern is with the health and safety of the citizens of the Town of Bourne and it
doesn’t matter who the contractor is. He has no political gain.

Zuern has concerns about the property. She raised issue of a stone wall. There is also the issue
of pump out tanks late at night and questions if there is a septic issue where maybe the Board
of Health can review. She would be in favor of sending this to the CCC.

TA Guerino said to be clear this is separate from the Town Meeting action on 10/21/13. This is
to authorize negotiation to an easement relative to a parking lot only. As it relates to the
parking lot, Town Meeting can set conditions to the easement only. We can ask for some
benefit from Perry Avenue but is not required by the proponent. We are negotiating the best
we can, but we are not in full control/access to that property.

Mr. Farrell said a discretionary review by the CCC is a mistake. The Town Planner reviewed as
did the Conservation Commission. The property owner is in control, not the town. If the town
wants some benefit, he suggests working with the property owner and not against him. The
Planning Board followed the rules with regard to the zoning.

Mr. Farrell addressed the proposed wall raised by Zuern. It would have been over 13 FT and
was eliminated due to a safety issue. With regard to the pumping out of the system it would
have been brought before the Board of Health already. In summary, we are sending the wrong
message to the Planning Board, Town Planner, Conservation Commission and the Board of
Health.





Mr. Elmer Klegg said he serves on the Planning Board. The Planning Board voted 6-2. He went
into a lengthy discussion of why he voted against this vote. He is in support of the board
sending to the CCC.

Mr. Farrell commented on issues raised by Mr. Klegg with regard to the stone wall, the business
entrance door way and the healthcare. Zuern said this is not undermining the work of Ms.
Moore and other boards and commissions. She also said this has nothing to do with one
particular developer.

VOTE 2-3 (Zuern, Meier, Ellis in favor). TA Guerino will research the rules for sending to the
CCC.

Zuern attended the Friends COA Open House, LEPC meeting with regard to transportation of
generators. She also attended a workshop on estuaries and a saw a report called Climate
Change Part Il. She attended the Cape Cod Water Protective Collaborative and there was a
summary of how much a household would pay is what they are proposing. She attended a
meeting in Natick on police officers and thought may be a good thing to offer on the Cape.

Ellis asked TA Guerino to write a letter on behalf of the board to recognize Billy Wright’s work
for the town.

Meier attended some DPW workshops as well as Capital Outlay meetings with regard to the
Bourne Police Station and said the station is something the board should not lose sight of. TA
Guerino said at the Capital Outlay there will be “Chapter 2” discussions. Their top three items
are the DPW, Police and Pocasset Station with the understanding that the Peebles Station
would have to be addressed if it was put on a list.

Town Administrator’s Report

a. Finance Committee & Special Town Meeting
The FinCom is not concurrent with the board as it relates to the medical marijuana moratorium.
They voted to IP the article. Pickard may change his position due to the FinCom discussions.

b. Financial position
The Finance Director will be here on 11/5/13 to close out the books and give a report. TA
Guerino said we have certified Free Cash in the amount of $5.7M and will be down to $5.3M
after the Special Town Meeting. Last year the town spent $1M and this year it will be $400,000.
With Stabilization and the DPW funding, we are well beyond our 12% overall and it is a tribute
to a couple of one-time deposits (auction based on other towns) and the town department
heads were very responsible with their budgets. The town is in good fiscal shape.

c. Personnel update
An internal candidate Ashley Dennen has been chosen for the Assistant Treasurer/Collector
position which leaves an Account Clerk Il position to fill. The Facilities electrician/maintenance
position has been funded and three candidates will be interviewed. The vacancy at ISWM is





due to a termination and is looking to add a Crew Leader at the DPW under the existing budget.
The Finance Director’s contract is up for renewal and it will move the Finance Director to a
contractor position of 40 hours. All senior management positions are under contract and not
union positions are 40 hours.

d. FY15 Budget Preparation
There will be a Department Head meeting within the next two weeks. There are again in
uncertain times in the Federal level.

TA Guerino was not able to attend the Friends COA Open House.

Request Permission to Traverse and pass over town property to install a coastal bank on
Phillips Road

Netco is doing work at #39 and #45 Phillips Road.

Mr. Don Perry, Pinnacle, is doing work at #21, #25 and #12 Phillips Road and is looking to access
through the beach access at the bottom of Standish Road. This is similar to the access to
Sagamore Road. Pinnacle would take same precautions as other properties. TA Guerino said
the work with the other company will be less cumbersome than Pinnacle. Pinnacle has had
good relationships with the town. TA Guerin is asking to negotiate and get them ready

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve request for Netco and Pinnacle permission to
traverse and pass over town property to install a coastal bank on Phillips Road per Netco letter
dated 9/30/13. VOTE 5-0.

Adjourn
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm.
UNANIMOUS VOTE.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa A. Groezinger, sec.






Board of Selectmen
Minutes of November 26, 2013
Bourne Community Building
Bourne, MA 02532

TA Guerino

Earl Baldwin, Chairman (excused)
Linda Zuern, Vice-Chairman
Peter Meier, Clerk

Don Pickard

Don Ellis

Documents
e None

Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or
videotaping, they need to acknowledge such at this time

Call to order
By V. Chm. Linda Zuern at 7:00 pm.

Motion by Peter Meier and seconded at 6:01 pm by Jerry Ellis to move into Executive Session
regarding Labor Contracts Associate Counsel, Pending litigation and to reconvene in open
session. Roll call: Zuern — yes; Pickard — yes; Ellis- yes; Meier — yes.

Moment of Silence for our Troops /Salute the Flag

Public Comment — Non-Agenda Items
None.

Minutes: 10/31/13, 11/5/13
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve Minutes of 10/31/13 as amended.
VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve Minutes of 11/5/13 as amended. VOTE 5-0.
Correspondence
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s

office upon request.

Iltems 7 and 10 — Ellis recommended other letters in opposition or in support to be sent to the
Selectmen/Town Administrator’s office.





Zuern commented on Item with regard to the Clean Water Collaboration. The total cost of

building a wastewater treatment plant is between $5.2B — $7.6B and the project will be hooked
up to 133,000 properties. For each household it will cost $38,900 — $46,000 even if they do not
hook up to the system. Ellis said he would be opposed to the capital costs of $38,000 - $46,000.
After the initial connection to system was paid for, it would cost $1,800 per year per household.

Item 11 — TA Guerino said the $5,000 deposit was from the $115,000 property auctioned by the
town. The two (2) properties were located in Cataumet.

Town Administrator’s Report

TA Guerino attended the National League of Cities and it was an excellent conference. He
would like to add the Buzzards Bay Coalition to the 12/17/13 Selectmen’s agenda as it relates to
the single haul tankers coming through the canal. Also, NSTAR has received approval rights of
way for herbicide spraying which the Selectmen are on record opposing this act. TA Guerino
will ask the board if it wants to follow up with NStar discussions relative to the herbicide.

TA Guerino said most Department Budgets are in and he will begin moving forward the budget
process.

Classification hearing

Chief Assessor Donna Barakauskas was present and recommended the town retain one single
tax rate.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve and retain one tax rate in the amount of
$9.68/51,000 for all classes of property for FY14. VOTE 5-0.

BAN
TA Guerino said the low bid was from Century Bank came in at a ¥ percent of 1 percent.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED Meier to approve Century Bank’s bid in the amount of $575,000 at
the rate of .50%. VOTE 5-0.

Kurt Felix, Wellfleet — shellfish
V. Chm. Zuern said this will be put on the Selectmen’s 12/17/13 meeting agenda.

Approval of 2014 Shellfish Regulations

Mr. Mullen responded that the regulations were endorsed by him when asked by Ellis. Ellis also
asked the overall health of the shellfish beds. Mr. Mullen responded that in some areas they
are better than other areas, but overall there are a lot of areas that propagate themselves.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis that the Board of Selectmen adopt the 2014 Shellfish
Rules and Regulations on 11/26/13 as presented by the Harbormaster Mr. Tim Mullen.
VOTE 5-0.





80 Clubhouse Drive

TA Guerino said the Executor of the Estate is seeking the board’s consideration to allow paying
the taxes owned and taking back for the family. If the town were to keep the house, there
would be some $10,000-12,000 of work needed to be done. This has been done in the past and
he recommends the board allow this to happen. His concern is that there is a definitive date
this must be concluded and recommends 12/20/13. The total bill and fees accrued is $34,000
which includes the 1% and 2" quarters of estimated 2014 taxes.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve request Ellis last day can be redeemed is
12/20/13. VOTE 5-0.

Second Reading — Selectmen Policies TA Guerino said the policies go out to the boards that
have influence with the Clerk’s and Selectmen’s office. After the board reviews, they can
indicate either to accept any and or all of the proposed changes by other boards, committees,
and elected officials. He recommends incorporating into the final draft. He said the board can
consider the Final policy amendment at their 12/17/13 meeting. The consensus of the board is
to forward the amended copy by email.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to accept changes as proposed by the Town Clerk as
submitted and move to the Third Reading. VOTE 5-0.

TA Guerino clarified that both the Town Clerk’s amendments and the amendments presented
by V. Chm. Zuern are to be incorporate into the Selectmen’s policy and procedures.

Council on Aging (COA)

Town By-laws Article 21, 1969 Annual Town Meeting

V. Chm. Zuern and TA reviewed met with Felice Monteiro, COA Director and Estelle Blake, Chair
COA Board to draw up a revised COA Town Bylaw. TA Guerino said this document will identify
that the COA board is responsible to the Board of Selectmen and makes it clear who reports to
whom. TA Guerino said Ms. Monteiro and Ms. Blake were helpful in making this document and
is a good piece to bring to the Bylaw Committee.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis that TA Guerino bring the COA Town Bylaw document
and if approved, the Board of Selectmen forward said document to the Bylaw Committee.
VOTE 5-0.

Licenses/Appointments
TA Guerino notes any restrictions that are with the licenses today that have been placed on in
the past, will carry onto the new licenses. There was no waiving of restrictions.

Meier reminded the board and the public that all licensed renewed will not be issued until all
taxes are paid in full.





a. 2014 or License Renewal Signing
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve the following requests for Club — All Alcoholic:
Aptucxet Post #5988 at 180 Shore Road, Bourne, Manager Warren Silvia for a Liquor, Common
Victualer, Weekday Amusement, Sunday Amusement and Operated Amusement Device
licenses; Buzzards Bay Eagles at 39 Cohasset Avenue, Buzzards Bay, Manager Matthew Gilbert
for a Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday Amusement, Sunday Amusement and Operated
Amusement Devise licenses; Marconi Club at 7 Commonwealth Avenue, Sagamore, Manager
Archie Rovatti for a Liquor and Common Victualer licenses; Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club,
Inc. at Dump Road, Off MacArthur Blvd, Monument Beach, Manager Henry Donovan for Liquor,
Common Victualer, Weekday Amusement and Sunday Amusement licenses; Otis Fish and Game
Club, Inc. at Otis National Guard, Camp Edward, President Michael Veloza for Liquor and
Common Victualer licenses; Pocasset Golf Club, Inc. at 77 Valley Bars Road, Manager David
Robinson for Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday Amusement, Sunday Amusement and
Operated Amusement Device licenses. VOTE 5-0.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve Common Victualer — All Alcoholic for: The
Brookside Club at 11 Brigadoon Road, Bourne, Manager Frank Falcone for Liquor, Common
Victualer, Weekday Amusement and Sunday Amusement licenses; Buzzards Bay Tavern at 145
Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager James Carter for Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday
Amusement, Sunday Amusement and Operated Amusement Device licenses; Courtyard
Restaurant at 1337 County Road, Cataumet, Manager Paul Perini-Miller for Liguor, Common
Victualer, Weekday Amusement, Sunday Amusement and Operated Amusement Device
licenses; Cranberry’s Restaurant and Pub the Bog at 618 MacArthur Boulevard, Pocasset,
Manager Semantha Burger for Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday Amusement and Sunday
Amusement licenses; Flynn’s at 119 Cranberry Highway, Sagamore for Liquor, Common
Victualer, Weekday Amusement and Sunday Amusement licenses; Leo’s Seafood Restaurant,
Inc. at 249 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Anthony Cubellis for Liquor and Common
Victualer licenses; The Lobster Trap Fish Market and Restaurant at 290 Shore Road, Bourne,
Manager David Delancey for Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday Amusement and Sunday
Amusement; Lost Dog Canal Café at 71 Cranberry Highway, Sagamore, Manager Kevin Shea for
Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday Amusement, Sunday Amusement and Operated
Amusement Device; Mezza Luna Restaurant, Inc. at 253 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager
RoseMary Cubellis for Liquor, Common Victualer and Weekday Amusement; The Parrot Bar &
Grille at 1356 Route 28A, Cataumet, Manager Brian Crocker for Liquor, Common Victualer,
Weekday Amusement, Sunday Amusement and Operated Amusement Device; Port O’Call, Inc.
at 57-59 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Steven Harunk for Liquor, Common Victualer,
Weekday Amusement, Sunday Amusement and Operated Amusement Device; Sandy’s Famous
Seafood Restaurant at 7 Bourne Bridge Approach, Buzzards Bay, Manager Judith Ann Tubbs for
Liquor and Common Victualer; Stir Crazy at 570 MacArthur Blvd, Pocasset, Manager Bopha
Samms for Liquor and Common Victualer; T.J."s Grill & Bar, LLC at 4 Bourne Bridge Approach,
Buzzards Bay, Manager Judith Ann Tubbs for Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday Amusement,
Sunday Amusement and Operated Amusement Device; Trading Post Lounge, Inc. at 12
Trowbridge Road, Bourne, Manager Kristine Leitzel for Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday
Amusement, Sunday Amusement and Operated Amusement Device; Trowbridge Tavern & Ale





House at 100 Trowbridge Road, Bourne, Manager Mary Ellen McCarthy for Liquor, Common
Victualer, Weekday Amusement and Sunday Amusement; Wayho Grill, Inc. at 4 Old Bridge
Road, Buzzards Bay, Manager Benny Chu for Liquor, Common Victualer and Weekday
Amusement; Wayho Restaurant at 300 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Siuman Chu for
Liquor and Common Victualer; and Whaleback Restaurant at 1052 Sandwich Road, Sagamore,
Manager Robert Lacey for Liquor, Common Victualer and Weekday Amusement. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve Common Victualer — Wine & Malt for:
Buzzards Bay House of Pizza at 270 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Olga Kalkanis for Liquor
and Common Victualer; Golden Place Restaurant at 4 Barlow’s Landing Road, Unit 2A, Pocasset,
Manager Ze Min Chen for Liquor and Common Victualer; Graziella’s at 375 Barlow’s Landing
Road, Manager Thomas Ruta for Liquor and Common Victualer; Hoagies Diner at 808
MacArthur Blvd., Manager John Hogan for Liquor and Common Victualer; Pizza by Evan at 170E
Clay Pond Road, Monument Beach, Manager Peristera Gavrilidis for Liquor and Common
Victualer; and Sweet Caroline’s Café, LLC at 240 Main Street, Manager Elena Bevilacqua for
Liquor, Common Victualer, Weekday Amusement and Sunday Amusement. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve General on Premise — Wine & Malt for: Ryan
Family Amusement at 200 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Robert Nichols for Liquor,
Common Victualer, Sunday Amusement and Operated Amusement Device. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve Package Store — All Alcoholic for: Bourne
Bridge Liquors at 310 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Douglas Beecy for Liquor; Grey
Gables Market at 181-183 Shore Road, Bourne, Manager Michael Hallam for Liquor; Liberty
Warehouse Liquors at 21 St. Margarets Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Richard Rymsha for
Liquor; The Liquor Barn at 150 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Norman White, Jr. for
Liquor; Luke’s Liquor ‘N More at 170 Clay Pond Road, Monument Beach, Manager Michael
Patterson for Liquor; Portside Liquors, Inc. at 590A MacArthur Blvd., Pocasset, Manager Zeina
Metri for Liquor; One Stop Convenience Store at 227 Route 6A, Sagamore, Manager Shakeel
Mohammed Farooq for Liquor; Sea Side Wine and Spirit at 4 Barlow’s Landing Road, Unit 1,
Bldg. 2, Pocasset, Manager Paresh Patel for Liquor; and Ye Olde Spirit Shoppe at 41
Meetinghouse Lane, Sagamore Beach, Manager Muhammad Shadid Hamid for Liquor and
$50.00 Food Vendor. VOTE 5-0.

Selectmen’s Business

Request to Town Counsel from Mr. Ellis with regard to Zone Section 3300 parking requirements
3310 — A-b-1-2-3. Ellis asks do the provisions of this Section that addresses the exception of a
350’ FT distance from a main entrance and allows only 8 off street parking spaces within the
building entrance via sidewalk apply to this locus. So that only 8 spaces should be provided. He
said the plan shows 57 spaces and feels it is far and excessive.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to seek Town Counsel opinion with regard to 1
Trowbridge Road and 9 Sandwich Road relative to eight (8) off-street parking spaces.





Pickard asked for clarification as the Planning Board already has issued permits and the Cape
Cod Commission have refused the discretionary DRI.

Ms. Kathleen Donovan agrees with Mr. Ellis about the parking lot and has safety concerns.

Mr. Chris Farrell agrees with Mr. Pickard. The only way can appeal is to go to court. He feels it
is a waste of the town’s money if the board approves to go to Town Counsel. The permits have
been issued and construction has commenced.

TA Guerino spoke with Town Counsel and the Selectmen are still within the 30-day period to
appeal the building permit issued by the Building Inspector to the ZBA. The timeframe is up to
12/8/13 for the Selectmen to appeal and the next ZBA meeting is 12/4/13.

Zuern requested to put item on the agenda for the 12/3/13 meeting for discussion and vote.
TA Guerino will follow up and let the ZBA know to put on the agenda.

Ellis said he has the best interest of the town in mind and requests this goes forward to Town
Counsel.

VOTE: MOVED 4-1 (Pickard opposed).

Pickard said members of this Board made direct contact and directives with regard to 1
Trowbridge Road and 9 Sandwich Road addresses to town Departments. He feels this is a
conflict of the Home Rule of the Charter.

Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier that TA Guerino interview the staff of Conservation
Department, the Building Department and the Engineering Departments of possible Charter by
members of the Board of Selectmen violations and to report on his findings by 12/17/13. VOTE
1-2-1 (Meier and Ellis opposed; Zuern abstained).

Zuern attended the Veteran’s Day parade. Mr. Bob White would like Bourne to work with
Wareham next year. She attended the UCT ribbon cutting ceremony.

TA Guerino said the Buzzards Bay Park Tree Lighting will be held December 5, 2013. The Library
Tree Lighting is on 12/6/13 at 5:30 pm.

Adjourn
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:07 pm. VOTE 5-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa A. Groezinger, sec.






Board of Selectmen
Minutes of December 3, 2013
Bourne Community Building
Bourne, MA 02532

TA Guerino

Earl Baldwin, Chairman
Linda Zuern, Vice-Chairman
Peter Meier, Clerk (excused)
Don Pickard

Don Ellis

Documents
e None

Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or
videotaping, they need to acknowledge such at this time

Call to order
By Chm. Baldwin at 7:00 pm.

Moment of Silence for our Troops
Salute the Flag

Public Comment — Non-Agenda Items

Mr. Robert Schofield discussed the Cape Light Compact Residential Incentives Limited Time
Officer: 100% Incentive up to $4,000 to install recommended weatherization measures.
Eligibility and Income Groups were briefly reviewed. Please call 1-800-797-6699 for more
information.

Minutes: November 26
Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve minutes of 11/26/13 as amended. VOTE 4-0.

Correspondence
Correspondence read into record by Chm. Baldwin. Hard copies are available in the Town
Administrator’s office.

Heather DiPaolo - Little Free Libraries

Ms. DiPaolo, Chm. of the Jonathan Bourne Public Library Trustees and Ms. Tara, V. Chm. of the
Jonathan Bourne Public Library Trustees proposing to place Little Free Libraries at: Clark Field
(Sagamore Beach), Keith Field (Sagamore), BES (Bournedale), Gazebo (Buzzards Bay), BMS





(Bourne Village), Marina (Monument Beach), Baseball Field (Pocasset), Washington Park
(Cataumet) and Beach parking lot (Gray Gables).

The Free Libraries will assist people who cannot travel far and for school-aged children looking
for community service. The projected date for installation is Spring 2014. The students at the
Upper Cape Tech have built the prototype. The Library will be mounted on a fence post and
will be HP accessible.

TA Guerino to work with the Trustees and Mr. Patrick Marshall and either Ms. Caron or Mr. Sala
for locations.

Ellis asked how this project will be funded. Ms. DiPaolo said this will be funded through the
Friends of the Library. TA Guerino said the town can offer assistance in the installation (digging)
of the posts the Libraries will be on.

Tree Dedication this Friday at 5:30 pm at the Library.

9 Sandwich Road building inspectors decision appeal to ZBA

TA Guerino said based on discussion last week and discussion with Town Counsel of the 30-day
window to appeal after the permit was issued, it brings the deadline date to Mon. 12/9/13. In
anticipation of determination to move or not move forward, he has prepared the application
for appealing the decision of the Inspector with regard to Bylaw 3310, et al.

Pickard asked if there wasn’t also a vote for TA Guerino seeking opinion from Town Counsel. TA
Guerino said there is a request for opinion typed and was faxed mid morning of Wednesday
after the board’s last meeting. Atty. Troy met to further discuss Bylaw 3310 with town staff and
TA Guerino doesn’t expect an opinion until 12/7/13.

Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to appeal the Building Inspector’s Decision to the Zoning
Board of Appeals.

Pickard said this has been a cost to the town and suggests not sending to the ZBA.

Zuern feels the board should abide by the town’s Zoning Bylaws. Pickard said this isn’t within
this board’s purview. Ellis said this Board was elected to protect the citizens of the town and is
in favor of moving forward to the ZBA.

SELECTMEN VOTE: 3-1 (Pickard opposes).

Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to authorize the Selectmen Chairman to sign the appeal
application on behalf of the board. VOTE 3-0-1 (Pickard abstains).

Transportation Advisory Committee
Bourne’s Transportation Advisory Committee has been working with the Cape Cod Commission
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staff in their study of the Bourne Bridge rotary under the Commonwealth’s Unified Planning
Work Program. This report accurately and completely represents the positions of a majority of
the committee members. It recommends to the Massachusetts Department of Transportation a
specific three-step action plan.

Actions that should be taken as soon as possible include adding directional signs in advance

of the rotary; adding new pavement markings to guide traffic around the rotary; elimination of
dangerous curb cuts close to or in the rotary; and construction of a pedestrian and bicycle path
around the State Police barracks between the bridge sidewalk and Veterans Way.

Mid-term actions should encourage a shift of traffic connecting Route 25 with the Mid-Cape
Highway to Scenic Highway and away from Sandwich Road and the rotary after Belmont Circle
and the Route 25 interchange are reconfigured.

The long term recommendation calls for replacing the rotary with an interchange that, to the
greatest extent possible, uses existing roads and locates all new construction east of Route 28.
While this study reviewed and evaluated several interchange concepts drafted by Commission
staff, previously suggested by the Massachusetts Highway Department, and one suggested by a
resident of the neighborhood, it is not its responsibility to design a new interchange.

The Committee has a responsibility, however, to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that
they urge the State to promptly address traffic problems at the rotary and begin planning now
for its eventual reconfiguration. At its meeting of November 21, 2013, the Committee voted
seven to one to approve the following motion:

The Transportation Advisory Committee strongly endorses the recommendations for
near-term and mid-term improvements as stated in the report, and equally strongly
endorses and encourages the state to continue study and consideration of how to move
traffic efficiently and effectively to and from the Bourne Bridge and its approaches.

The Bourne Transportation Advisory Committee recommends that the Board of Selectmen take
action to get the Bourne Bridge rotary reconfiguration placed on the regional Transportation
Improvement Plan, and encourage the Metropolitan Planning Organization to place it high on
its list of priority transportation projects.

In addition, Mr. Ewell said it was the recommendation of both the Police Chief and Fire Chief
that Adams Street be made one-way from Sandwich Road to Cranberry Highway.

TA Guerino said the Police Chief will be in before the board as it relates to traffic on the first
board meeting in January. There was a concerned citizen who discussed the issue of safety. TA
Guerino will ask the Transportation Committee to review and make a possible
recommendation.





Ellis recommended the Transportation Committee look into left turns off Vermont Street in
Sagamore. He also suggested a pedestrian crosswalk be something the Transportation
Committee also considers.

TA Guerino said the town is opposed to the closing Exit 1 as well as the Fire Chief and the Police
Chief.

Lastly, the Transportation Committee is asking the board to authorize the Transportation
Committee to explore with the town and State officials, the potential to bring the commuter
rail to Buzzards Bay.

TA Guerino said even if you are an adjacent of the MBTA community, there is a Cherry Sheet
assessment as an adjacent community. He recommends the exploration of the possibility.

TA Guerino said Secretary of Transportation would like to see the town’s position before they
spend time and monies on the matter. They are looking to see if there is an interest in a
community and work with a town that is most favorable.

Mr. Ewell said the trains coming to Lakeville will be the ones extended down to Buzzards Bay.

Ellis is not in favor of the train going across the bridge and would endorse it to Buzzards Bay.

He said the said the commuter service to Buzzards Bay may allow downtown Buzzards Bay to
bloom.

Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to authorize the Transportation Committee to move
forward with study on the commuter rail.

Ms. Kay Donovan is in favor of the commuter rail.
SELECTMEN VOTE: 4-0.

Nstar discussion on power line rights of way spraying

TA Guerino said the board over the years has been a strong advocate for not allowing and
supporting the prohibition of herbicide spraying. He plans to meet with Nstar and work with
the Conservation Agent, the Board of Health Agent and the Planning Department and
recommends this board to continue to support the past board’s efforts.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to support and allow TA Guerino to move forward.

Mr. James Mulvey said he is in favor of not spraying of the herbicide. He suggests asking Nstar
how much of the herbicide gets into the soil and how long before it degrades.

SELECTMEN VOTE: 4-0.





Licenses/Appointments
a. Stephen C. Hurlbert, d/b/a Diamond Auto Sales, Class Il Dealer’s License
John Biven is representing Stephen Hurlbert.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve the Diamond Auto Sales, Class Il Dealer’s
License per routing slip. VOTE 4-0.

Town Administrator’s Report

Budget hearings with department heads will begin and continue over the next three (3) weeks.
The budgets are in and the town will have some challenges. TA Guerino’s Budget Message will
be given the second meeting of January.

TA Guerino reminded the board of the Buzzards Bay Park Annual lighting this week.

The Buzzards Bay Coalition sent documentation to TA Guerino which will be put on the next
board’s meeting agenda to become party to litigation relative to double hauled vessels going
through and up the canal.

Selectmen’s business

a. Recycling Center Policy
TA Guerino said there are relatively no changes other than dates. There are no increases in
fees. He recommends the board adopt the policy.

Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve the Recycling Center Policy. VOTE 4-0.

b. Selectmen’s reports
Zuern said signatures for automatic tax increase did make its 1,000 signatures and will be on
the ballot. She attended the Watershed meeting in Falmouth and most people were looking at
alternatives (for example: barrier reefs and shellfish farms).

Pickard encourages donations to the Food Pantry.

Adjourn
Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm. VOTE 4-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa A. Groezinger, sec.






Board of Selectmen
Minutes of October 31, 2013
Bourne Community Building

Bourne, MA 02532

TA Guerino

Earl Baldwin, Chairman
Linda Zuern, Vice-Chairman
Peter Meier, Clerk

Don Pickard

Don Ellis

Documents
e None

Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or
videotaping, they need to acknowledge such at this time

Call to order
Chm. Baldwin at 2:33 pm.

Board Discussion on Discretionary DRI of the Cape Cod Commission (CCC) — 9 Sandwich/1
Trowbridge Road

TA Guerino said in reviewing the DRI piece and looking at the schedule for the CCC, the Town
Administrator is seeking guidance on how to approach this particular item. He’s asked Town
Planner Ms. Coreen Moore to put together a packet for the board to review as it relates to
what we sent to the CCCC. There are some inconsistencies apparent with what the board is
requesting and our current zoning by law as to what is allows. Under what we could request
under the DRI, he is conflicted on a presentation, regardless of who makes it, on how to
approach. This isn’t for or against.

TA Guerino handed out packets from Ms. Moore to the board.

Ellis asked if TA Guerino put this on the agenda and if in fact he had already sent this to the
Commission. TA Guerino did put agenda item together said he had sent the review form with
the criteria he discussed with the board to the Commission which the board voted to do. In
conversation with the Commission staff, the case has to be presented to the CCC. There are
conflicts and he needs the board’s guidance on the conflicts.

Ellis asked what the conflicts are. TA Guerino said the conflicts are relative to what the zoning
allows relative to the project as proposed, relative to the Board of Selectmen’s concerns for the
request for the Discretionary DRI. Before someone goes up to testify — at this point Ellis





volunteered to testify in front of the CCC — he wants to make sure we are consistent on what
the town has voted upon in the past.

Ellis asked TA Guerino for a copy of what was sent to the CCC. TA Guerino said a copy of the
one-page document was in the packet the board has just received. TA Guerino explained that it
was put under a limited Discretionary referral gave project location, project proposal of 8,033
SF addition for a doctors and professional office with auxiliary gravel parking lot across the
street. The location is 9 Sandwich Road and 1 Trowbridge Road was given with map and parcel
numbers. The form asked to list the municipal agencies before which a municipal development
permit is pending and at the time was the Planning Board and the Conservation Commission
who already approved. We sent this form on 10/17/13, he believes the board met on 10/15/13
to use land, use and growth management in Historic Preservation and Community Character.

Ellis said the document should also have had “transportation” on it. TA Guerino said
transportation doesn’t fit. Ellis said it fits if you are going to cross Sandwich Road. TA Guerino
said that is some of the questions he has for the board today as we look at the other zones in
village districts. That is one thing we need to discuss. And Sandwich Road being a State road is
out of the town’s jurisdiction. The transportation issue will be up to the Mass Department of
Transportation (DOT) as the look at an expanded curb cut and the pedestrian issues that may or
may not arise from crossing the road. It is a State road. The Commission does not have
jurisdiction over that as it is a State highway related issue and that will be deferred to DOT who
will look at as a matter of course. It is not an area where the Town of Bourne has jurisdiction.

Ellis said this follows under the umbrella of what he asked TA Guerino relative to the liability of
the citizens of the Town of Bourne; people crossing from a residential zoned area across to a
commercial site or a commercial site across to a residential zoned area. He is seriously
concerned about the citizens of Bourne that use that and the control that is going to be there or
not there.

TA Guerino said Ellis also asked to seek Town Counsel’s advice relative to that issue and he has
discussed with Town Counsel. He has followed what a member of the board has asked him to
do. Ellis concurred.

Zuern agrees “transportation” should be included. When work was done at the Canal Side
project, all that information was sent to the CCC. They do have jurisdiction over State roads as
well.

Ms. Coreen Moore spoke with John Idleman, Chief Regulatory Officer of the CCC, and she
brought up the items the board wished them to see. She also brought up transportation as an
item. First, Mr. Idelman said if the board wishes to amend the document, then to add
“transportation”. Secondly, she explained the concern of the pedestrians crossing the road was
a major concern. Mr. Idelman told Ms. Moore he did not feel it is a transportation issue but
rather a safety issue. Transportation talks about the number of trips leaving the driveway, is
there enough distance in the site driveway, is the radius correct on the driveway is what he saw
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as transportation. Ms. Moore was told this does not preclude the board from putting on the
document and making an argument on it. That was the conversation with him.

Zuern also has issues with the wetland on the side where the building is now. TA Guerino said
that has passed by Conservation Commission. Ms. Zuern said she still is concerned with the
wall that was put up was just mulch. If there is a lot of rain, she has concerns that would be
washed into the wetland. She would like the CCC to look at all of that.

TA Guerino said he is fine with whatever the board so chooses. We tried to pick the ones that
were the most appropriate where we knew we had jurisdiction. If the ConCom has already
approved, I’'m not sure they would review.

Ms. Moore said Mr. Idleman explained that the CCC has no jurisdiction after permits are issued.
They do not have the authority to revoke or pull permits. If the permits are still pending, then
the CCC can stop the permit. If it is a mandatory referral, all permitting stops locally. Under
discretionary, you can still do your permits, you can still issue permits. That is the difference.
Once it is issued, there is no recourse for them.

Zuern brought up possible future development like future expansion. TA Guerino said that
building is included in the Discretionary DRI which is on the front page of the document.

Zuern asked if the CCC is looking at the future plans. Ms. Moore said the CCC can only look at
what is on the plan. Zuern feels the CCC has some say on what happens with the future plans
without the permits. TA Guerino said that is correct, but the issue that it is not a Town of
Bourne generated issue.

Ms. Moore said the CCC has a Regulatory meeting on 11/12/13 which they will suggest the
board makes a presentation at that meeting. That Regulatory Committee can either make a
positive recommendation to the full Commission, a negative recommendation or no
recommendation, depending on the information that is presented to them. It is not required,
but an option. Or you can go to the straight, full Commission meeting which is two days later
(11/14/13) to make a presentation. Mr. Idleman doesn’t recommend the latter. He
recommends going to the Regulatory Committee because they already have some
Commissioners that have already heard the issue and they can also represent back to the full
Commission. It is actually a two step process — the Regulatory Commission and then to the full
Commission. The staff does not make the full presentation. The staff may review information
and present what the RFP says, but they don’t make a presentation for the town.

Zuern said the other issue she had was if there was any further development in the area, the
septic system would be looked at and if it would be able accommodate further development.

Ms. Moore said if he issued the permits for this, and came back to the Town (ConCom, Planning
Board) at that time we can send a Discretionary review to the CCC on future development.





TA Guerino said the Selectmen voted on 10/15/13, we sent the document on Thursday,
10/17/13. The Planner received back from the Commission by registered mail on 10/28/13 to
her office. The Planning Board voted to approve a few weeks ago; ConCom voted to approve a
few weeks ago as well. That clock starts ticking for their 20 or 30 days since stamped with
Town Clerk on an appeal purpose once permits are issued.

Meier asked when was the Planning Board permit stamped in at Town Clerk’s Office. Ms.
Moore responded 10/16/13. Meier said maybe the best course of action for the Town of
Bourne to sue the Planning Board for the town’s best interest.

TA Guerino feels the timetable has expired. He doesn’t know how it can be stamped on
10/16/13 at Town Clerk’s Office and was turned over on 10/17/13 from his office. The board
voted on a day and turned the document over to the CCC in two days’ time.

Zuern said it was under her understanding that the board could file the Discretionary DRI
anytime. There isn’t an appeal process with the DRI.

Ms. Moore said discussion is about two different things. Meier is talking about appealing the
decision of the Planning Board and Zuern is talking about sending the document to the
Commission.

TA Guerino said there are some overlaps and he needs to know the other option. He agreed
with Meier’s suggestion of taking to the Superior Court if the board was of mind to do so.
Meier said for timing purposes (Ms. Moore said the Planning Board you count weekends and
the ConCom you don’t count weekends), the board would have to meet before 11/5/13.
11/4/13 would be the latest the board can decide to take action.

TA Guerino said he will follow through on how the board votes tonight. He suggested reviewing
briefly with the board at this time.

Ellis would like to amend the document to include “Transportation”. TA Guerino said yes,
based on what Ms. Moore has told the board today we can make that amendment today.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to make a request that an amendment be made to the
DRI submittal and also include under Natural Resources Wetlands and under Community
Facilities and Uses, Transportation. VOTE 4-1 (opposition by Pickard).

TA Guerino said the amendments will be made and send up to the CCC first thing in the
morning.

While reviewing the packet Ms. Moore gave to each board member, she said the Regulatory
Commission requested supporting documentation also be sent. Ms. Moore sent that on
Tuesday. They also required a narrative which is why she spoke with TA Guerino. In that
narrative we explain the history of the project, what the project is and also what the concerns





are. Concerns will need to be verbalized tonight so we can put in the narrative tonight. This is
another document we need to send to the Commission.

The second grouping, when you send down a limited DRI, a scoping checklist will be reviewed
by the CCC staff and the Regulatory Committee.

The next grouping is historic information. There was concern about the house and included is
some documentation of the house that is at Town Hall. There was a historic inventory done
throughout the town. This house was identified as being over 75 years of age and having some
historic significance in the town. However, it was recommended by the consultant, to not be
on the historic register. The original house was inventoried and was recommended to be on
the historic register.

Ellis asked Ms. Moore to clarify that the Keene house was not recommended to be put on the
historic register by the consultant the town hired to conduct the historic inventory. Ms. Moore
said the consultant didn’t feel there was strong historic documentation for it to be on the
National register because it had significant changes to it.

Ellis has a letter from the CCC historic person that is in absolute opposite of it. Ms. Moore said
if the town wanted to put the house on the National Register, we could and that letter could be
part of the opposing argument. Ellis said the Keene house is actually on a proposed list down
the road to seek CPA monies to put on the list.

TA Guerino said to Ellis that no one is disagreeing, and only going on documentation that is at
Town Hall.

Ellis asked if the documentation at Town Hall was available when this consultant did not
recommend putting on the historic register. Ms. Moore said this was the inventory that was
commissioned by the Historic Commission. That documentation is attached also.

The site plans that were approved are the next grouping. However, there was an easement on
the rear portion of the parking lot which has been taken off the plans.

The next grouping is Zoning information. There was concern that this project was not
consistent with zoning or the LCP. One of the things Ms. Moore mentioned that needs to be
done is a comprehensive review of our zoning bylaw. There are many conflicts within the
bylaw. If you look at Section 2140, it talks about the district purposes: VB the village business
is to provide a village oriented business compatible with small scale environments and nearby
residents. B1 says to provide high density, generally pedestrian oriented activity concentrations
at village centers. Ms. Moore points out that: 1) We do not have a B1 anymore (used to be
located downtown across from the park — under Use Regulation Schedule, second column, VB
and B1 is the opposite in description.





Zuern asked if there was no longer a B1, then it shouldn’t be a conflict anymore. TA Guerino
said there is not one in conflict with what is proposed of site on Sandwich Road/Trowbridge
Road.

Ellis said in reference to this argument, it needs to be very clear that the VB is dealing with 1
Trowbridge Road and 9 Sandwich Road is a separate entity and needs to be addressed through
a Section 3310 of the bylaw under Village Business. What we are doing is the Use Concept of
the Use Regulation Schedule and Zuern’s point of just striking B1 is a good idea and valid. VB
would apply through the rest of it, but you are only talking one half of the project. Zuern added
that the other is in residential.

TA Guerino said in 3310, the Town Planner was not clear as to the applicability, therefore as a
request through TA Guerino, an opinion through Town Counsel (which was appropriate for the
TA to do), reviewed 3310 indicated the language was not clear and rule that it was a
determination that had to be made by the Planning Board. The Planning Board did in their
subsequent meetings.

Ellis said the issue as stated as requested by Town Counsel the answer was based on two words
“any lot” and didn’t answer the rest of the 3310 of the question as they apply. Therefore, the
rest of 3310 has to have definitive action to apply to the rest of the bylaw. He feels Town
Counsel only ruled on whether they could make a comment or statement relative to the
parking in a residential zone. The rest of the bylaw must be applied to what goes on at 9
Sandwich Road.

TA Guerino said there isn’t an agreement, but feels there is a conflict on interpretation on what
8 parking spaces mean and need Town Counsel to rule. Ellis said in the bylaw 3310 from the
entrance is where you should measure 350FT, therefore the 7 spaces should be allowed and
not addressed and not the 57 spaces. Zuern said Town Counsel looked at the issue Ellis just
raised.

Ms. Moore said she disagrees with that interpretation. She also talked to Town Counsel after
3310 the key word is “AND” for premises located in a B1 and VB you are allowed up to 8
parking spaces in the street. You are not talking about an auxiliary parking lot. You can use
parking within 350 FT as long as it meets the criteria. It is saying in these districts, you can
count on street parking that doesn’t belong to you. The question to Town Counsel was can a
parking lot in a residential district be credited to a commercial project in a commercial district.
Town Counsel said it was under the authority and jurisdiction of the Planning Board to make
that decision.

Zuern said at that meeting she said Town Counsel was surprised to see that there were 57
spaces on that map. Ellis said in reference to up to 8 spaces off street, and on 2 below, it also
says the applicant assures pedestrian access to those spaces and his premises by funding by
carrying out constructional sidewalks the full length of the frontage of his premises while
making needed improvements to sidewalks as required by the board. The 8 spaces in his





opinion that they may do that and that there is a lot of leeway given. He feels the bylaw needs
to be protected and feels the town may be suffering and we need to protect at all costs.

TA Guerino doesn’t agree with Ellis. It is our job to enforce the bylaws and work to institute the
directives of the board to the best of our ability. What we are trying to do today, to find out
how we best serve the vote the board took given that we have some quandary as to how to do
that to the best of our ability. We want some help, which is why we are here.

Ellis is in full agreement. He also is in full agreement that it appears the vote was taken by the
Planning Board. It is an interpretation of how it is done. He takes exception because it is the
amount of people who have called him about this issue. In his reading of 3310 and discussing
further with Town Counsel in Executive Session, he was rather pleased with his comment and
this is why he instituted what he has done before. He sent a letter and a packet to the CCC
himself under his only signature and support of action and why he volunteered to take
responsibility at the Regulatory Committee. We need an unbiased approach as it will be a
serious impact in this village.

TA Guerino said he hopes the board would prefer that the staff come before when it has a
guestion as to how the board would like to proceed on any issue when we come and TA
Guerino calls for a meeting to fulfill the wishes of the board to the best of our ability. When we
have questions as to how to best approach, he would hope the board would want us to come
before them where we may be misguided. He hopes the board sees this is what we are trying
to do.

Pickard asked if there are questions we can expedite by answering your questions. TA Guerino
said the parking was one question. The allowance of variance uses within the criteria in the
bylaw has conflicting issues.

Ms. Moore said as far as the CCC, they will look at because it is a limited DRI. She is looking for
issues to put in the narrative. Issues are with land use growth and wetlands.

Zuern doesn’t see a conflict with the bylaw as she sees as two issues. TA Guerino said it is as it
relates to parking, not to historic preservation or wetlands or pedestrian. Zuern said the whole
project does and she doesn’t know of any other place where a business is looking for 50 parking
lots in a residential area.

TA Guerino said the issue we are most concerned about based on today’s conversation is not
historic, not the 8,033 SF building as allowed in zoning at 100% coverage, it is the transference
in the ability to get to Point A to Point B crossing from a VB zone to a residential zone in order
to accomplish this project to work.

Zuern said the easiest thing would be for the board to vote Ellis to make the narrative. Ellis
commented about a paid professional to do as a Town Planner and reflect what the majority of
what this board has voted.





TA Guerino said it is a VB zone. Zuern said it is two different zones. Counsel ruled up to the
Planning Board. Zuern commented about Town Counsel was surprised there was 57 spaces in
that area.

Pickard said the board voted 3-2 in favor of this discretionary DRI. If two members collaborated
with Ms. Moore as to what their opinion is as to what should be in the application. He will vote
against as the vote.

Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier the Board of Selectmen two members from the
majority of their vote of 10/15/13 to collaborate with the Town Planner with the majority of
what would like to see in the application and to return the text to the board to a vote in a
public meeting. VOTE 5-0.

Pickard believes it should be from the board who voted in the positive and suggested starting
with the senior member working down to present to the CCC.

Zuern believes Ellis has the most knowledge and the best person to present to the CCC. She
wouldn’t mind to sit with Ms. Moore to do the narrative.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint Ellis to present to the Cape Cod Commission.
VOTE 3-1-1 (abstention from Baldwin, opposed by Pickard).

Mr. James Mulvey said where there seems to be a conflict, the will of the people by the
approval of the LCP should be a determinating factor. Wording and intent should be a factor.

Meier said there is some deficiencies in zoning bylaws, as part of our next budget season, look
at putting monies in the budget for Ms. Moore to hire people to review. TA Guerino said the
budget will take the board’s consideration.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm.

Mr. Chris Farrell said the only guidance is two people work with Ms. Moore on arguments they
want to see moving forward and has to come back to the board for a vote and the board to
amend the original DRI (wetlands and traffic).

VOTE 5-0.

Chm. Baldwin called meeting to order at 3:37 pm for the view of various town roads. Chm.
Baldwin and Pickard will not attend the road trip.

Adjourn

Respectfully submitted,





Lisa A. Groezinger, sec.






Board of Selectmen
Minutes of November 5, 2013
Bourne Community Building
Bourne, MA 02532

TA Guerino

Earl Baldwin, Chairman
Linda Zuern, Vice-Chairman
Peter Meier, Clerk

Don Pickard

Don Ellis

Documents
e None

Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or
videotaping, they need to acknowledge such at this time

Call to order
Chm. Baldwin at 6:30 pm.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to move into Executive Session to discuss contracts,
negotiations and litigation update and to reconvene in public session at 7:06 pm. Roll call:
Pickard — yes; Zuern — yes; Meier — yes; Ellis — yes; Baldwin — yes.

Moment of Silence for our Troops /Salute the Flag
Public Comment — Non-Agenda Items

Minutes: 10/15/13
Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve Minutes of 10/15/13 as amended.
VOTE 5-0.

Correspondence
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s
Office upon request.

Rep. Vieira —update

Grant Program is available through Mass Development for Regional Approaches in the
Commonwealth. Military installations are encouraged to work the neighboring communities.
He asked the board if there was any interest with the Innovation Challenge Grant or if there is
any interest in coordinating towns for opportunities to do so jointly.





Zuern said it would be a great idea to come up with something as a region.

TA Guerino said the town is involved with the County on aerial mapping on all of the Cape
towns. Currently Bourne is working with the base concerning wastewater. He is in favor of a
joint meeting.

Mr. Vieira will reach out this week with other towns to meet the deadline of 11/22/13.

Mr. Vieira discussed Chapter 90 Funds which have increased from $200M to $300M. The
Governor is holding S100M of those funds. He is working on urging the Governor’s
reconsideration to release all Chapter 90 Funds.

Mr. Vieira discussed proposed legislation to limit coverage’s on Flood Insurance for outstanding
mortgages which limits the financial impact to the homeowners. He read into record which
stated flood insurance protects the creditors and is not for needed repairs or damage.

Mr. Vieira is working with Town Clerk Barry Johnson and the Bourne Recreational Authority on
a bill regarding the DEP septic design limiting growth of campgrounds asking DEP to review
wastewater regulations as it relate to campgrounds.

Mr. Vieira spoke with Ms. Sally Riggs and TA to explore commuter rail for Buzzards Bay and is
working on obtaining cost estimates moving forward.

Mr. Vieira said Belmont Circle was identified for revision.

Mr. Vieira toured the Hoxie School with the Mashpee Wampanoag group who is interested in a
Charter school and is in discussions moving forward.

Mr. Vieira is looking to continue to get the youth involved in the community through municipal
engagement of the strategic plan.

Zuern raised issue about the difficulty of state mandates and the town costs to carry said
mandates. Rep. Vieira is very aware that there is a cost and time involved. Mr. Vieira said with
regard to public safety, specifically police training academies, Massachusetts is the only state
that doesn’t have a designated funding source. He is working on having a bill written to identify
funding.

Zuern raised issue of regionalization and feels the town is giving up power and authority. She
also stated common core values coming from the Federal government when it should be from

the local community.

Mr. Vieira will conduct a follow up meeting with School Committee.





Zuern inquired about the military priority over affordable housing. Mr. Vieira said it was a
procedural vote which was an amendment to a bond bill. He said the issue could come back as
an independent bill, but currently there is nothing on the calendar.

Ellis asked about when will the schools bring back cursive writing. Mr. Vieira said the focus is
on the statutory obligations. The curriculum set by the school committee.

TA Guerino said with the transportation bond bill, $3 % M is set for Belmont Rotary and would
like to see it released for work to commence. The other issue is the public piece on the police
academy where we need a better way to train officers through the police academies. Mr.
Vieira said the MPTC budget has been underfunded and a state wide academy revenue sources
is being looked at so agencies can plan ahead. Lastly, TA Guerino asked about getting a
consistent figure annually to budget.

Mr. Joe Agrillo asked if there was any assistance for folks who have floodplain insurance. Mr.
Vieira explained it is a Federal law.

Reclassifying propagation closures from a closed status to an open status — Tim Mullen
Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to reclassify propagation closures from a closed status
to an open status as recommended by the Shellfish Warden/DNR Director. VOTE 5-0.

Linda Marzelli - FY13 closeout
TA Guerino thanked Ms. Marzelli for her work on behalf of the citizens. Some highlights were
as follows:

e Council on Aging (COA) creating two new Revolving Funds

e Sale of Town Owned properties by auction on 11/15/12 facilitated by Ms. Nancy
Sundman

e New Facilities Maintenance Department created, Funding for OPEB liability

e A new DPW Facility Project

Revenues by Source
Ms. Marzelli explained 75% of Bourne’s revenues are from property taxes.

Tax Rate Levy Calculation
2013 Prior Year Levy Limit - $36,051,597

Local Receipts
FY13 is $5,538,645

FY14 estimated is $4,846,170

Miscellaneous line in FY13 include one-time odd revenues coming in. This includes the sale and
tax credits for the Cody School.





Majority of the local receipts is from Motor Vehicle Excise - $2,247,790.

State Aid
FY13 budgeted total is $7,089,787
FY14 estimated total is $7,241,743

Majority of the State Aid is Chapter 70 - $4,771,738.

Expenditures by Function
e Total turn backs for FY13 was $831,020
e Transfers from other departments covered budget for Snow & Ice shortfall in the
amount of $318,276
e Group Health Insurance had a turn back in FY12 required a transfer at year end of FY13
the net increase in expense was $313,000

Operating Budget
FY13 expended total - $51,875,052, increase of $3,240,597 from FY12 expended.

Majority of the Operating Budget is Education - $20,448,159 (39%).

State Cherry Sheet Charges
FY13 total is $3,035,152
FY14 total is $3,459,928

Charter School Sending Tuition is the biggest increase. TA Guerino said making up foritis a
difficult one. Currently we are looking at an estimate of 55 more children from Bourne based
on 10/1/13 numbers.

Meier commented on the Upper Cape Tech (UCT) will be asking for money to fix their buildings.
TA Guerino said these are complex numbers, formulas and challenges the town will have to
work out.

Debt Service
e Bonded $7,290,000 on 12/5/12 which included the elementary school, road repairs and
ISWM equipment and Phase IV landfill liner.

e Refunded $4,335,000 of currently outstanding debt on 6/4/13. This included three CPA
land purchases, Community Center land and building and the library roof.

Maijority is the Exempt Debt - $13,310,066.

Financial Policies
e Free Cash Balance of at least 5% of General Fund Operating Budget






e Stabilization Balance of at least 7% of General Fund Operating Budget — TA Guerino said
Ms. Elinor Ripley supplied these numbers and will need to get them.

e Employer Health Insurance Trust Fund not to be less than four months average claims
and not less than $1,600,000 at the end of the fiscal year.

History of Free Cash, General Stabilization Fund and Capital Stabilization Fund History briefly
reviewed.

Sewer Enterprise Fund
Keep yearly assessment of $734
Retained earnings at 7/1/13 - $633,476

ISWM Enterprise Fund
Retained earnings at 7/1/13 of $5,446,742

TA Guerino said with regard to the Stabilization Account, 75% of the $200,000 allocated for
“emergency” work at Sagamore Beach will be reimbursed by FEMA to the town. Also, although
ISWM retained earnings looks “beefy” currently, in FY15 and FY16 the debt burden will be high
as we will be tapping into retaining earnings which is scheduled.

Cape Light Compact (CLC) update — Maggie Downey

The CLC includes all 15 towns on the Cape, 6 on the Vineyard and the two Counties. The CLC
was created in 1997 and are authorized to have cities and towns to work together for three
tasks: 1) Power supply; 2) Energy Efficiency; and 3) Consumer Advocacy. Each task was briefly
reviewed with a PowerPoint presentation.

The CLC offers a Heat Loan Program ($25,000 loan zero interest for 7 years) available for new
heating system.

The CLC is also offering a retrofit of street lights in Bourne, saving $37,000 annually which does
not include the maintenance.

TA Guerino asked if the sale by NU will impact the CLC with regard to rate distribution. Ms.
Downey said it would not.

2013 Activities were briefly reviewed.

2014 Activities:
e Annual audit every calendar year
e Energy efficiency — conducting a study on who has been served and who is left to be
served
e [ssuing an RFP for municipal aggregation power supply.





Zuern asked if there was mercury in the LED lights. Ms. Downey said to her knowledge there
isn’t any mercury in those lights, but they are in the CFLs. Ms. Downey added a homeowner
doesn’t have to choose all of the suggestions of the Energy Audit.

Board of Selectmen procedures and modifications — V. Chm. Zuern
Zuern read into record XIV. Board of Selectmen New Committee Procedures dated 10/29/13.
This is for clarification as some committees were not following proper procedures.

Pickard raised issue with being inundated with paper with the second sentence of Page 2.
However, he feels it is a good basis of setting up a committee and commended Zuern’s efforts.

TA Guerino said filing of minutes in the Selectmen’s/Town Administrator’s office is running out
of room. If distributed as policy, they won’t be on file at the Selectmen/Administrator’s office
but the Clerk’s pursuant to the policy.

Pickard said that if a committee is not taking the direction of a charge, it would get back to the
Selectmen’s attention to be alleviated.

Zuern suggested amending Page 2, Paragraph 1, second sentence ... “The minutes ‘may’ be
included in the packets” ...

Ellis asked if the issue of the minutes reflect in the Open Meeting Law. TA Guerino said this is
not in opposition to the Open Meeting Law.

Zuern added an item #4 to Changes to the Procedures lll. Procedure for Establishing Policies
and Procedures, Item #4 “Action, which may include further discussion, adoption or rejection,
may be taken at the end of the discussion at the second reading, or at a subsequent meeting.

No vote was taken but there was a consensus of agreement to the procedures and
modifications as outlined and as amended tonight. TA Guerino to send to the Clerk’s Office per
Ellis.

Licenses/Appointments

a. a. MMA - Bay State Conference Center -1 day liquor license
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve MMA request for One Day Liquor License
for the Bay State Conference Center on 11/7/13 from 4:30 pm — 7:00 pm. VOTE 5-0.

b. b. MMA — Beachmoor at MMA - 1 day liquor license
Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve MMA request for One Day Liquor License for
the Beachmoor on 12/20/13 from 10:00 am — 3:30 pm certification of inspection before license
provided per routing slip (Building Inspector). VOTE 5-0.

¢. Historic Commission — Frances Speers





Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint Frances Speers to the Historic Commission
for a term to expire 6/30/14. VOTE 5-0.

Discussion regarding floodplain maps — Mr. Quigley, Deputy District Director
Meier asked to be put on the agenda at Special Town Meeting.

The New Federal Act includes communities near rivers, ponds and mountains that Congress

found themselves with homeowners near the floodplain where they didn’t have any before.
The Homeowners Insurance Flood Ability was introduced giving a four year delay to the Act.
Congressmen have talked with FEMA with regard to the map and what methodologies being
used.

Mr. Quigley suggested anyone receiving an insurance bill that is unwarranted, to call his office
who will speak with FEMA.

Ellis asked when a homeowner writes to the Congressmen which House Bill do they reference.
Mr. Quigley will supply TA Guerino the information for distribution to the Selectmen.

Zuern raised issue of models which shows areas that are mostly likely to get hurricanes and not
subject to this area. Mr. Quigley said the Bigger Waters Bill will address this issue and added
the Bill should be affordable after 4 years.

Mr. Joe Agrillo raised concerns about people up here paying for people down south.

Mr. Jim Mulvey received a copy of the floodplain map from the Town Planner’s office. Also, he
commended Ms. Rebello for her efforts in the Annual Report.

Selectmen’s business

a. 80 Club House Drive, Pocasset — Tax Title
TA Guerino said the town is working on this property. He will have a recommendation whether
to allow property to be bought back or move forward with a tax sale for the next meeting.
11/26 or 12/5 at the latest.

Ellis requested TA Guerino draft letter on behalf of the board for appreciation for Thelma Locke
for Historic Commission — done.

b. b. Approval of narrative for the Cape Cod Commission
TA Guerino said there was a very productive meeting between the Town Planner Ms. Moore
and Zuern and Ellis. Zuern thanked Ms. Moore. Ellis said it was an extremely productive
meeting and hopes the board would support this.

Pickard said it appears many issues are based on personal opinion by proponents even though
some items are factual.





Ellis said the points #1-#4 were thoroughly discussed with the Town Planner. They were
applied against the bylaw that already exists. He was satisfied with the Town Planner.

Pickard said majority vote was able to send to the Cape Cod Commission. He feels this
discretionary DRI states a public disgrace of town officials.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve projected narratives by the subcommittee
that met with the Town Planner and the Town Planner’s comments. VOTE 3-1-1 (opposition by
Pickard and abstention by Baldwin).

TA Guerino will report to the board after the meeting of 11/12/13 at 11:00 am.

Town Administrator’s Report

TA Guerino reminded the board he will be at the National League of Cities leaving this coming
Monday and will return the following Tuesday. The Finance Director will serve in his capacity in
his absence per the Charter.

Zuern conducted a TV show with Jerry Ellis as her guest on WWI and WWII memorbilia.

Meier toured substantial roads and understands the Superintendent’s request for maintenance
and services on these roads. The old building on the Patterson property will be demolished. TA
Guerino added the Building Inspector will write a letter requesting to tear the building down.

Adjourn
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 9:50 pm.
UNANIMOUS VOTE.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa A. Groezinger, sec.






Board of Selectmen
Minutes of December 17, 2013
Bourne Community Building
Bourne, MA 02532

TA Guerino

Earl Baldwin, Chairman
Linda Zuern, Vice-Chairman
Peter Meier, Clerk

Don Pickard

Don Ellis

Documents
e None

Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or
videotaping, they need to acknowledge such at this time

Michael Rausch, Bourne Enterprise is recording meeting tonight.

Call to order
By Chm. Earl Baldwin at 6:30 pm.

Motion by Peter Meier and seconded by Linda Zuern to move into Executive Session regarding
Contracts — Real Estate and recommends reconvening in open session. Roll call: Pickard — yes;
Zuern — yes; Meier — yes; Ellis- yes; Baldwin — yes.

Meeting reconvened at 7:17 pm.
Moment of Silence for our Troops /Salute the Flag

Public Comment — Non-Agenda Items
None.

Minutes: 12/3/13
Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Ellis to approve minutes of 12/3/13 as submitted.
VOTE 4-0-1 (abstention from Meier).

Correspondence
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s
office upon request.





Mr. Jon Nelson said currently Weston and Sampson, the Town’s designer on the project, has
provided 90% of the drawings. The project is currently scheduled to go to bid in February,
giving the team a month to make corrections and changes.

The site work is ongoing. The site clearing and back filling operations have been completed.
Excess material removal is scheduled to begin next. Members of the ISWM and the DPW have
labored tirelessly to complete a major portion of the site work prior to the cold. Mr. Nelson
publicly recognized and thanked all involved. TA Guerino also thanked Mr. Nelson.

Kurt Felix, Wellfleet — shellfish farm Power Point presentation — nitrogen reduction

Slide 1 - Water Quality Indicators reviewed.

Slide 2 - Wellfleet Green Infrastructure Goals reviewed. One example is to protect the Wellfleet
Harbor ecosystem now — think 1600s function.

Slide 3 - Program Elements were reviewed.

Slide 4 - Feasibility discussed. Similar projects have been on-going in TX, NC, FL, and
Chesapeake Bay for over 15 years.

Slide 5 - Results in Maryland were reviewed.

Slide 6 -Outreach effort reviewed.

Slide 7 - Results — Oyster Efforts briefly reviewed. One example of 4 million new oysters in
study area and 20% nitrogen reduction.

Slide 8 - Program Costs and Number of Human Nitrogen Equivalents Removed per Year
reviewed in a little more detail.

Various slides with pictures shown and discussed.

Zuern asked if the shellfish take out the nitrogen completely. Mr. Felix said not completely.
She also asked where would the reefs be placed. Mr. Felix suggested asking the Shellfish
Constable as it will be local knowledge.

Ellis asked if there were any local active programs. Mr. Felix said there are in Falmouth and
Barnstable for example. Oysters will do well all over the Cape. The Wellfleet 208 website has
documentation that Mr. Felix will be happy to forward to TA Guerino to distribute to the board.

TA Guerino stated when looking at wastewater treatment, there is also chemical discharge and
antibiotics discharge (non-related waste issues). He asked if the issue of wastewater in the
broader sense be solved beyond nitrogen loading. Mr. Felix said that nobody knows for sure
and there is a lot of debate in that area.

TA Guerino said the next step is to have Mr. Mullen be in touch with Mr. Felix.
Mr. Mulvey suggested inviting the commercial fishermen when TA Guerino and the Selectmen
meet to discuss further. Mr. Mulvey asked Mr. Felix what that costs would be. Mr. Felix said

they would be substantially lower than building another wastewater treatment system.

Licenses/Appointments





a.

License Renewals — Food — Entertainment — Lodging — Auto Dealers — Junk Yard — Taxi
— Public Livery

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Common Victualer licenses for:

American Lobster Mart at 2 MacArthur Blvd., Bourne, Manager Thomas F. Colbert;
Beach Plum Bakery at 1337 County Road, Cataumet, Manager James McCague;
Beachmoor at MMA at 101 Academy Drive, Buzzards Bay; Manager Capt. Francis X.
McDonald;

Canal Creamery at 89 Main Street, Buzzards Bay;

Chen’s Kitchen Inc. at 41 Meetinghouse Lane, Sagamore, Manager Neng Zhone Chen;
Clammy’s Pantry at 260 MacArthur Blvd., Bourne, Manager Christine Ricci;

The Corner Café at 369 Barlows Landing Road, Pocasset, Manager Helen Borman,;
The Daily Brew at 1370 Route 28A, Cataumet, Manager Kathryn A. Hickey;

Dunkin Donuts at 24 Meeting House Lane, Sagamore, Manager Jose Couto;

Dunkin Donuts at 278 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Jose Couto;

Dunkin Donuts at 174 Clay Pond Road, Monument Beach, Manager Jose Couto;
Dunkin Donuts at 688 MacArthur Blvd., Pocasset, Manager Jose Couto;

Dunkin Donuts at 343 Scenic Highway, Buzzards Bay, Manager Jose Couto;

East Wind Lobster at 2 Main Street, Buzzards Bay;

Friendly’s Ice Cream Corp. at 10 Canal Road, Sagamore, Manager Robert Arruda;
Ginny’s Restaurant at 226 Cranberry Highway, Sagamore, Manager Virginia Briggs;
Hacienda at 4 Barlows Landing Road, Pocasset;

Hollyberry’s at 254 Shore Road, Monument Beach;

International House of Pancakes at 2 Bourne Rotary, Bourne, Manager Karl W. Bueller;
Jake’s Pizza Company at 91 Main Street, Buzzards Bay;

Krua Thai at 100 Main Street, Buzzards Bay;

Market Basket at 1 Factory Outlet Way, Sagamore, Manager Paul R. Quigley;
McDonalds Corp. at 15 Meetinghouse Lane, Sagamore Beach, Manager Paul R. Quigley;
McDonalds at 370 MacArthur Blvd., Monument Beach, Manager Warren Graves;
Monument Beach Pizza at 18 Beach Street, Monument Beach, Manager Scott S.
Romkey;

Mr. G’s Pizza & Ice Cream LLC at 41A Meetinghouse Road, Sagamore Beach, Manager
Sahin Gulsen;

Nick’s Pizza at 205 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Fotini Tsonsis;

Prime Time House of Pizza at 590D MacArthur Blvd., Pocasset, Manager Edward B.
Ashbaugh;

Sam’s Snack Bar at 231 Sandwich Road, Bourne, Manager Thomas F. Welch;

Skiane’s Ice Cream at 856 Scenic Highway, Bourne;

Starbucks Coffee at 2 Bourne Bridge Approach, Buzzards Bay, Manager Caitlin Webb;
Subway at 282 Main Street, Buzzards Bay;

Subway #41630 at 626 MacArthur Blvd., Pocasset, Manager James Turi;

Yummy You at 269 Main Street, Buzzards Bay. VOTE 5-0.





Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Lodging license for Noah’s Ark at 20
Homestead Ext., Sagamore Beach. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Weekday Amusement licenses for:
e Knights of Columbus at 5 Armory Road, Buzzards Bay, Manager F. Thomas Keogh;
e Beachmoor at MMA at 101 Academy Drive, Buzzards Bay, Manager Capt. Francis X.
McDonald. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Sunday Amusement license for Beachmoor
at MMA at 101 Academy Drive, Buzzards Bay, Manager Capt. Francis X. McDonald. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Auto Dealers — Class | licenses for:
e Atlantic Subaru at 124 Waterhouse Road, Bourne, President Levon H. Semerjian;
e Battles Buick GMC at 50 MacArthur Blvd., Bourne;
e Bobcat of Bourne at 170 MacArthur Blvd., Bourne, Manager Thomas Ratacik;
e Cape Cod Harley-Davidson/GZ Riders, Inc. at 750 MacArthur Blvd. Pocasset, Manager
George Zografos;
e Falmouth Toyota Scion at 290 MacArthur Blvd., Bourne, Manager Thomas F. Murphy;
e New England RV & Marine, Inc. at 150 MacArthur Blvd., Bourne, President David Major;
e Nissan of Bourne at 60 MacArthur Blvd., Bourne, President Antony J. Provost.
VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Auto Dealers — Class Il licenses for:

e Auto Marine Industries at 169 Clay Pond Road, Bourne, Manager Douglas G. Fontana;

e Bay Motors at 29 Harrison Avenue, Buzzards Bay, Manager Anthony Delia;

e Buzzards Bay Garage at 174 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, President Kevin Connolly;

e Canal Auto at 78 Cranberry Highway, Sagamore;

e Cape Cod Restorations, Inc. at 4 Crane Circle — Units 5-6-7, Cataumet, Manager Chris
Silva;

e Cataumet Auto Sales, Inc. at 1236 Route 28A, Cataumet, Manager Edward F. Parker;

e Coastal Motors and Equipment at 236 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, Manager Ralph
MacDougall;

e Diamond Motors at 857 Shore Road, Pocasset;

e Falmouth Motorcar, Inc. at 10 Longhill Road — 45 Route 28A Cataumet, President
Richard A. Duffy;

e GAF Auto Brokers at 95 Lewis Point Road, Buzzards Bay;

e Kent Auto at PO Box 936 - 692 MacArthur Blvd. Pocasset, Manager Ken Powderly;

e Madmikes Used Car Sales at 74 Cranberry Highway, Sagamore;

e Miracle Auto Sales at 18 Commerce Park Road, Pocasset, Manager John LaFlamme;

e QOcean Enterprises, LLC at 355 Old Plymouth Road — Unit 1, Sagamore Beach;

e Shoreline Automotive Inc. at 109 Barlows Landing Road, Pocasset, Manager Robin
Cohen Ridosh;





e Southeast Truck Center, Inc. at 147 State Road, Sagamore Beach, President Gary S.
Allen;

e T Wheels at 8 Otis Park Drive, Bourne;

e Towers Used Cars at 610 MacArthur Blvd., Pocasset, Manager George E. Towers, Jr.;

e Try Auto Group at 10 Millennium Drive — Unit #1, Cataumet, Manager Paul
Tragiannopoulous. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Auto Dealers — Class Il Junk Yard license for
Knowlton’s Garage, Inc. at Route 6A, Sagamore, Manager John H. Anderson. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Taxi license for Bourne Bridge 24 HR Taxi,
Inc. (5 vehicles) at 271 Barlow’s Landing Road, Pocasset, Manager Richard Sherman. VOTE 5-0.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Public Livery licenses for:

e Any Occasion Limousine (3 vehicles) at 449 County Road, Pocasset;

e Sagamore Beach Transportation (1 vehicle) at 271 Barlow’s Landing Road, Pocasset,
Manager Steven Cooke Philbrick;

e Fantasy Limousine Services, Inc. (3 vehicles) at 68 Tara Terrace, Bourne, President Mary
Labbe;

e Green Shuttle of Cape Cod (4 vehicles) at 5 Sherry Lane, Monument Beach; Manager
Dean R. Athanas;

e Road Runner (1 vehicle) at Box 969 — 43 Bennets Neck Drive, Pocasset. VOTE 5-0.

Selectmen’s business

a. Final — Bourne of Selectmen Procedures
Zuern noticed a change on Page 2. TA Guerino said the last page will be a separate page and
recommended the board approve with changes presented.

Meier MOVED and SECONDED by to approve the Final Bourne of Selectmen Procedures subject
to the changes presented. VOTE 5-0.

b. Town Hall Closure for December 24, 2013
TA Guerino said it was at the request of Meier to put on the agenda recommending closing
Town Hall on 12/24/13. TA Guerino recommends the request and that employees included
would be non-essential.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve the Town Hall Closure for 12/24/13.

Chm. Baldwin said the unions should have negotiated this day in their contracts and said the
dispatchers in the Police Department may have issues.

SELECTMEN VOTE 5-0.





Town Administrator’s Report

a. Sewer Report
The Town Administrator’s determination as it relates to the concerns brought forward by
residents of Hideaway Village. These relate to the costs of waste water disposal and
transmission. This determination has been formulated after substantial consultation with Mr.
George Tribou, Mr. Michael Leitzel and discussions with USDA Rural Development.
Consultation with USDA RD was limited to documentation on file with the Agency and those
documents have apparently been purged due to the long time period elapsed since the original
agreements were signed in the late 1980s and early 1990s.

A brief history of the inception of the sewer system was discussed.

It is the town’s position that Hideaway Village has no extraordinary right to reduced rates in
regards to fees assessed for the collection/transmission of wastewater. The town has no
additional responsibility to maintain any lines, additional pumping capacity, or replace same in
relation to Hideaway Village.

Hideaway is not treated or considered in any different light than any other private housing or
condominium development connected to the wastewater collection system, nor should it be.

After as thorough review as possible with staff and taking into consideration the totality of the
waste water system in Buzzards Bay, no financial or fee reduction is warranted or
recommended.

Ellis MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to instruct TA Guerino to forward his memo dated
12/10/13 to the Hideaway Village Condominium. VOTE 5-0.

Meier recommended a future workshop with the Selectmen, Planning Board, and the ZBA with
regard to the Zoning Reform law. This will come up for vote sometime in the spring and feels
the town should take a position. TA Guerino recommends the board review in February after
budget discussions.

Zuern attended the dispatchers meeting.

Meier said Bourne fundraising efforts raised this year collected 1,500 pounds of food; 3,200
toys, and over $10,000.

Ellis said received a letter with regard to the marijuana dispensing center in support. He
encourages the public to send in signed letters for and against the center in Bourne.

Adjourn
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. VOTE 5-0.

Respectfully submitted - Lisa A. Groezinger, sec.





